York Area Radio Control Club Minutes March 7, 2017



Secretary Report: Read and Approved

The Ice Breaker Fun Fly went off well. Not as many people as the Frozen Finger Fly, but the concession stand still managed to turn a profit even though significant supplies were purchased: \$71.16 from Sam's for snacks, hot dogs and hamburgers. \$19.08 from Dick's for Paintball gun canister refills. \$32.45 from Walmart for Soda.

Ice Breaker Fun Fly:

The event generated \$150 in revenue, which generated a profit of \$27.31. Only about 1/3 of the supplies were used, so there was a significant gain to our concession stand inventory plus the concession stand fund was increased to \$307.88.

Field Expansion has been put on hold until the club receives more revenue to cover the additional cost.

Next week, Bill Landis will be bringing the mower to the field and carting the old one away.

Field Report:

It was proposed to the club by Ryan Heindel, to have Bright View Landscaping mow the field once a week for \$50 per month, a total of \$350 for the whole season. Motion was immediatly and unanimously carried.

York Excavating is going to roll the field for us in the beginning of April with a 10 ton roller.

Club Meeting Place:

Manchester Café was agreed once again to be the place of our next meeting until the weather improves, at which point, the meetings will be held at the field. 6:30 for Dinner, 7:00 starts meeting time. You do not have to eat at the Café to attend the meeting.

Financial:

Adam Barefoot reported that the current balance of the club is \$1,146.11. This is after the \$31 in donations from the club members in last meeting and \$190 from memberships, minus \$200 to the AMA for insurance for the field and fun fly. Add to the \$1,146.11, the \$80 received from Tom Duffy and Rick Galloway at this meeting for their annual dues and \$45 raised in donations at this meeting from the club members attending.

Ryan Heindel brought up a concern voiced by a number of members at the Important Consideration: events that we need more participation of members at our events so no one gets burnt out and everyone can have time to fly and socialize and not have to work the entire event.

York Area Radio Control Club Minutes March 7, 2017 Page 2 of 2

Field Report:

New Chains worked great at the last event, but they stopped working when a member took a section down to bring planes through and failed to imediatly put them back up again. People who weren't pilots went through that section and onto the field. Recommendation: we keep the chains up on all sections during events. If you have to take a chain down to bring planes onto the field, imediatly reattach the chain.

Float Fly:

The Float Fly is scheduled for June 10th and 11th and for September 2nd and 3rd, 2017. We will call York County Parks this week to confirm these dates with them so we are sure to have use of Lake Redman.